Daniel Schell

From: Moore, Thomas <tmoore@tonawanda.ny.us>
Sent: Thursday, January 16, 2025 4:57 PM

To: Daniel Schell

Subject: External Records Request

Attachments: Request.pdf

Mr. Schell,

I'have attached your freedom of information request for your reference. There was no injury incident reported to
this department at 2995 River Rd. on 05/11/2023.

I'ran the last name of Sulugan (could not tell what the first name was on the request) and do not see any recorded
contacts with the Town of Tonawanda Police Department involving a person with that last name.

If you have additional information please provide.

Thank you,

Thomas Moore
Records Access Officer
Town of Tonawanda Police Department

[This message was sent from outside the organization. Please do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe. Millennium IT Security Team]



Daniel Schell

City of Buffalo NY Public Records <messages@nextrequest.com>

From:

Sent: Thursday, January 16, 2025 10:59 AM

To: Daniel Schell

Subject: External Your City of Buffalo, NY public records request #25-175 has been closed.

-- Attach a non-image file and/or reply ABOVE THIS LINE with a message, and it will be sent to staff on this request. --

City of Buffalo, NY Public Records

Record request #25-175 has been closed. The
closure reason supplied was:

The Buffalo Police Department has diligently and exhaustively researched
your request for information pertaining to above mentioned. Please be
advised that the Buffalo Police Department does not maintain a record
reflecting the aggregated data you requested. Furthermore, FOIL does not
require the Buffalo Police Department to create a new record in response to a
request. As such, the Buffalo Police Department is unable to respond to your
request.

This would need to go to Tonawanda PD.

Please be advised that you have the right to appeal any denial contained
herein in writing within thirty (30) days. Appeals must be directed to
Corporation Counsel, City of Buffalo Law Department, 1100 City Hall, Buffalo
NY 14202.

iew Request 25-175

https://link.edgepilot.com/s/6b60cdf7/AEDCs|RUMEYAEAMS5Z2Gv7Q?u=https://cityofbuffalony.nextrequest.com/requests/25-
175




